DaimIerChrysler exec scoffs at defections

Outburst accompanies upbeat financial outlook
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STUTTGART, Germany --  DaimlerChrysler AG's German chief, bristling at the steady reports of former Chrysler executives leaving the recently merged automaker, declared "we don't need their know‑how."

The outburst Wednesday by Juergen Schrempp came as the company released an upbeat financial outlook, predicting sales and operating profit would both rise at least 4 percent in 1999 at the business created by last November's acquisition of Chrysler Corp. by Germany's Daimler‑Benz AG.

Questions about a trans‑Atlantic culture clash came up at DaimlerChrysler's 1st annual earnings news conference in Stuttgart and clearly touched a nerve with cochairman Schrempp during a telephone interview later with reporters attending the New York International Auto Show.

Schrempp barely contained his anger over the recent focus in the U.S. media on the defections of seven top executives from Chrysler, including two top engineers who took jobs at Ford Motor Co. and three top public relations executives who were lured to General Motors Corp.

The concern among industry analysts is that DaimlerChrysler may be losing the very talent and

corporate culture that made Chrysler so successful and such an attractive acquisition. Chrysler was considered a fun place to work, where innovation and teamwork were cherished; it had unusually low turnover within its professional ranks.

An agitated Schrempp dismissed such worries.

"If we would need somebody from Ford or General Motors we would buy it as well, but we don't need that," he said. "We also don't need their know‑how. You can quote me."

Schrempp and co‑chairman Robert   J. Eaton suggested such departures were to be expected in a merger where some jobs became redundant.

"Nobody talks about the two or three people having left Germany?" Schrempp asked. "I mean, we have 430,000 employees and I guess about nine have left. What big deal is that?"

During the financial briefing, the company said such technical aspects of last year's merger as coordinating global sales and purchasing were on track, and that savings were already being realized. DaimlerChrysler said its previously announced target of $1.4 billion of merger‑related savings would be achieved this year.

Sales were up 6 percent for the first two months of this year, with increases in all divisions.

Revenue is expected to rise at least 4 percent over 1998's record level, and Schrempp said growth in operating profit "will definitely match sales growth."

